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ACT ONE

FADE IN:

EXT. SHUSTER AUTO SALES - MORNING

The early morning sun shines over the Shuster Auto Sales 
building. Little, multicolored flags strung around the lot, 
flap in the breeze. The pole marquee casts a shadow over the 
lot.

Across the street two men hammer a large sign into the 
ground. The sign reads: “APEX AUTO COMING SOON”

Bulldozers and other Earth moving equipment are being 
unloaded from semi trucks.

INT. NED’S OFFICE - MORNING

NED SHUSTER, unconventionally handsome and flamboyantly 
dressed, is asleep on his desk amid scattered papers.

The phone rings. Ned stirs. He slowly sits up, smacking his 
lips, looking around groggily. The phone continues to ring. 
He looks in the direction of the phone.

Ned reaches for the phone but his arm appears to be asleep. 
He gives a couple of half-hearted swings of his limp arm. He 
looks down at it. The phone continues to ring.

Ned grabs his limp arm with is good hand, picks it up and 
swings it towards the phone knocking it off the hook. 

SALLY (V.O.)

Hello?

Ned tries to pick up the phone, but only manages to move the 
papers on his desk. He tries to hook his hand around the 
receiver to pull it closer. 

SALLY (V.O.)

Hello... Hello?

Realization dawns on Ned’s face. He picks up the receiver 
with his good hand.

NED
(still groggy)

Shuster Auto Sales, this is Ned.



SALLY (V.O.)

Ned, this is Sally with Last Chance 

Mortgage Lenders.

Panic crosses Ned’s face. He speaks with a really bad Chinese 
accent

NED

No. Ned no heeya! You have long numba!

SALLY (V.O.)

Ned, I know it’s you. You just told me 

it was you.

Ned slouches in defeat.

NED

Listen Sally, I know I’m behind. Isn’t 

there something you can do?

SALLY (V.O.)

I’m sorry, Ned. You’re three months 

late. If you can’t make a payment soon 

we’re gonna have to foreclose.

NED

Three months late. The last time I 

heard that...

Realization dawns on Ned’s face again.

NED (CONT’D)

I gotta call you back.

Ned hangs up the phone, then picks it back up. He tries to 
dial with is other hand that is still asleep.

He sets the receiver down and dials with his good hand.
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NED (CONT’D)

I’m on my way!

HANNAH  (V.O.)

Dad! We’re gonna be late for my 

doctor’s appointment.

NED

We won’t be late. I’m leaving now.

Ned hangs up the phone and exits his office.

INT. LOBBY - MORNING

FRANK HORN, late 20s, a beautifully handsome man, sits at his 
desk. He happily taps on his computer keyboard. 

He looks up as JIM DALLY, a large sloppy man in his 50’s, 
walks through the front doors, then glances at his watch.

FRANK

Twenty minutes late and you don’t even 

have the decency to bring donuts?

JIM

The first one in is supposed to bring 

‘em. You tellin’ me you didn’t bring 

any donuts?

Frank opens his desk drawer and reaches in.

FRANK

Is that why you’re consistently twenty 

minutes late?

He pulls out a powdered, jelly-filled doughnut and lofts it 
at Jim.

Jim, lacking any semblance of grace, juggles the doughnut, 
getting powder and jelly all over his shirt and tie. He looks 
down at his shirt and gives Frank a blank stare.
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Frank smirks.

FRANK (CONT’D)

Nice hands, Feet. 

Jim shakes his head, but eats the doughnut.

JIM
(mouth full of doughnut)

Did you see the sign across the street  

when you came in?

FRANK

I’ll bet I be could understand you 

better if you shoved that whole donut 

in your face.

Powder and jelly are caked around Jim’s lips. He swallows, 
but still sprays crumbs when he speaks.

JIM

I said, did you see the--

FRANK
(wincing)

Okay, okay, empty your suck hole 

before you speak.

Jim consciously licks his lips.

Frank watches. Shivers.

JIM

The sign across the street.

FRANK

What sign?

Jim walks toward the front doors and motions for Frank to 
follow.

They both walk up to the doors, peering across the street.
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The construction equipment has begun to break ground.

Frank stares wide-eyed. Jim shoves more doughnut into his 
mouth. He sprays it against the window as he speaks.

JIM

You think Ned’s seen it yet?

Frank’s stare switches to the food bits that have stuck to 
the glass door. He turns and stares blankly at Jim.

PRESTON SHUSTER, 35, a sturdy, good-looking man, walks from 
the lot up to the front doors. 

Both Jim and Frank peer through the glass doors at Preston. 

Preston shrugs his shoulders as if to say, “Are you going to 
let me in.” Jim and Frank blink uncomprehendingly. 

Preston shakes his head and pushes the doors open into Jim 
and Frank as they stumble backwards. 

PRESTON

Sometimes I think you two share the 

same brain.

Jim rubs his forehead and a puzzled look crosses Frank’s 
face.

PRESTON (CONT’D)
(RE: bulldozers)

Who’s movin’ in next door? Has anybody 

told Ned yet?

Ned enters from the back of the lobby.

NED

Tell me later. I’m going to be late 

getting Hannah to the doctor.

Ned stops at the doors, appearing to be looking into the 
distance. 

He turns back to look at the guys.
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NED (CONT’D)

Is that jelly on the window? 

Jim softens with a slight smile. 

JIM

Oh, yea. It’s jelly. 

Ned seems confused by Jim’s demeanor. 

FRANK

We thought you might be mad about that 

new car lot moving in next door. 

Ned quickly turns back to the doors, looking across the 
street. 

His head snaps back to the guys, eyes wide with panic.

PRESTON

Sack up, big brother! It’s time to 

step up your game. 

END OF ACT ONE

"Take Her Home" Pilot 6.


	The Lot Rev Blue 22618 1
	The Lot Rev Blue 22618 2
	The Lot Rev Blue 22618 3
	The Lot Rev Blue 22618 4
	The Lot Rev Blue 22618 5
	The Lot Rev Blue 22618 6
	The Lot Rev Blue 22618 7



